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Minutes of a meeting held on Thursday 15th March 2018 at Otterham & St Juliot Hall, Marshgate. 

Present:  Chairman Cllr Elson, Cllrs Mason and Trevennor, and the clerk Mrs Wendy Trevennor.

18/001      Apologies were received from Cllrs Langley and Penny. No changes of interest were received.

18/002      The Minutes of the last meeting, held on 18th December 2017, were signed as a true record by the Chairman.  

18/003	Planning.
a) PA18/01206. Proposed erection of shed for the storage of materials relating to family business at The Quarry (Tresparrett Posts), Marshgate for Mr C Mears.  After some discussion the members returned “no objections” to the application, subject to acceptable and appropriate materials and finishes being used for the cladding. 
b) Reconsultation briefing. Cllr Trevennor proposed delegating this decision to the Chairman, which was agreed.
c) PA17/10372: Proposed Change of use of agricultural land to equine use. Erection of stables with associated hard standing. Creation of winter paddock and manege at The Barn, Titchsborough Hill, Otterham Station, for Mr And Mrs Paul Olliffe. The members commented that the plans do not show the site as part of the AONB, which it is, and that the Government website Magic does not show the AONB at all. Some concern was expressed at the idea that the facility might be used for a business, and that customers using it would impact on traffic along the A39, which is often travelling quite fast at that point.  Cllr Trevennor proposed offering no objections to the application, subject to the site never being used for commercial purposes, due to these concerns, which was seconded by Cllr Mason and agreed nem con. 
d) Reconsultation briefing. Cllr Trevennor proposed delegating this decision to the Chairman, which was agreed. 
e) General matters relating to planning. The meeting was joined by Dr Angela Pober and Mr Ian Stevens from Castle Beeny Farm, who wished to deliver feedback on their experience as planning applicants, their application for an agricultural shed for cattle and ostriches having been refused in the first instance and having had to go to appeal.

18/004	Finance.    
a) Audit.  The clerk had taken a webinar on the audit, and had been informed that the allocated external auditor, PKF Littlejohn of Canary Wharf, would charge a £200 fee – set by the authority – which might rise more if there was challenge correspondence to be dealt with.  Members agreed the clerk should contact CALC and ask their advice on opting out of the external audit, as a smaller income authority is entitled to do.  Cllr Trevennor then proposed that the decision, based on this advice be delegated to the Chairman.
b) Cashbook receipts and payments account.  The clerk showed spreadsheets of the current financial situation.  
c) Authorisation of payments due to date.  The following cheque was issued: ch no. 100364, £64.87 to the clerk for hours worked.

18/005	The Triangle Green. Nothing further.

18/006      Correspondence had been forwarded, but the clerk read some items received as printed copies, including the Local Maintenance Partnership offer of £753.21, for which the Chairman signed the acceptance form.

18/007	Reports.  The clerk reported that a successful St Piran’s Concert had been held in the hall, and £231 raised, some of which will be donated to the Air Ambulance.

18/008	Notice of Parish events, etc.  No notices were received.

There being no more business, the meeting closed at 10pm.
 


Signed ……………………………………………………………………………….

Date…………………………………………………………………………………..



Planning comments submitted:

PA18/01206 The Quarry.  “The Parish Council wishes to know what materials and finishes would be used for the exterior of this building? Subject to their being appropriate and acceptable, the members return no objections, but we would like to know please, as there is no indication on the planning documents.”

PA17/10372: Proposed Change of use of agricultural land to equine use with erection of stables, creation of winter paddock and manege at The Barn, Titchsborough Hill, Otterham Station. “The Parish Council wishes to draw the planning officer's attention to the fact that this site is in fact within the AONB, and that the Government website Magic, to which the planning documents refer, does not show the AONB at all.
The members felt some concern at the idea that the facility might be used commercially, and that customers coming and going from the site would impact on traffic along the A39, which is often travelling quite fast at that point.  
The members therefore wish to offer no objections to the application, subject to the site never being used for commercial purposes, due to these concerns.”



